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October is almost upon us and it will seem like in the crack of a 

whip November will be here and the Lions District 202K 

convention is on. 

 

Time to look at the checklist 

Have you completed your registration?  

Club delegates approved and ready for registration? 

Club secretaries- obituaries sent to District Secretary. 
  Just a 1 page précis along with a photo please. 
 
Accommodation booked? 
There are rooms at the Copthorne, Waitangi (A number of 
rooms are being held until 30th September and on 1st October 
the rooms that haven’t been booked will be released) plus an 
abundance of other bunk houses close by. If you have your 
own waggon, there are options too. 
 
Costumes sorted for Saturday night's chow and hoe down?  
 It will be time to do-si-do with your dancing pumps on. It’s the 
Country and Western Convention so get out the gingham and 
leather outfits. 



The convention weekend starts with a community project in the 

Kaikohe area on Friday afternoon. 

The convention programme is:- 

Friday 1st November is registration- 4pm to 7pm. Opportunity 

to mix and mingle and have dinner in the restaurant 

Saturday registration 7am to 9am. Business session 8.15am 

for 8.30am start. Guest Speaker after lunch. Evening 

programme 6pm mix n mingle, to be seated by 6.30pm for line 

dancing demo and dinner to commence at 7.15pm followed by 

dancing.  

Sunday Remembrance and Rededication 10am to 11am 

followed by light lunch.  

At the business session there will be interesting speakers 

including International Director Graeme Wilson from Invercargill 

and former Black Cap Mark Richardson.  

 

Waitangi and the immediate area have so many attractions the 

partners programme will be a cracker. 

 

There will be Lions display tables and it is a chance to buy the 

International President Fabricio Oliveira LCIF supporter pins. 

These are limited to this year only.  

Perhaps get a group from your club together and make it a club 

social event.  

 

It is a perfect time to holiday in the north so why not take a 

few extra days and go north to Cape Reinga or explore the Bay 

of Islands.   


